
Stanley Switlik Elementary School 

SAC Virtual Meeting November 4, 2020 

1. Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

2. Minutes from 10-14-2020 approved by Nicole Strama and seconded by Gayzell Collins. 

3. Introduction of new staff members 

a. Juneisy Guerra, paraprofessional 

b. Apryl Coleman, 4th grade homeroom teacher 

4. School Improvement Plan – Christine Paul & Sarah Adams 

a. Our first goal targets learning gains in reading by using targeted AVID evidenced-

based strategies in order to enhance instruction and ensure seamlessness 

throughout content areas as well as being inclusive of ELL and ESE students.  

b. WICOR strategies - Writing to learn and inquire are big focuses for the next 

couple of months. We are working with students to help them get their thoughts 

on paper and helping them inquire, while collaborating with others.  

c. Action steps to implement – 

 Students will participate in the APM progress monitoring. 

 Teachers will participate in targeted AVID school-based professional 

AVID individual goal setting and data chats. 

 Disaggregate data and align supports and interventions. 

 MTSS framework providing Tier 1,2, & 3 supports. 

5. Behavior Support Screening – Erin Williams 

a. Erin Williams shared universal screening measures and results for Social 

Emotional surveys administered to students and teachers. Results indicated that 

92% of students in grades K-3 are in the typical age range or above average 

social/emotional functioning.  

Grades 4-5 students completed a Social Emotional Health Survey, a strength 

based survey. Results indicate that teachers are making connections with students 

and making efforts to make sure students are having positive experiences at 

school.  



Based on the results, administration will work to make sure students who are 

struggling socially are getting the support they need. 

b. Results from a teacher emotional wellness survey indicate that teachers feel 

engaged, safe, effective, and have a strong sense of belonging at Switlik. It also 

shows teachers are feeling a huge sense of stress, which everyone is working 

through at this time. 

6. Construction update – Christine Paul 

Construction is near completion. The ball fields are a little behind due to some trouble 

with the sod and the rain preventing necessary repairs. Some of the field is now 

accessible; P.E. is using that part of the field. We need to relocate the swings a little 

further from the fence in order to ensure proper safety measures. AJAX has a few other 

punch list items to complete.  

7. Healthy Schools update – Christine Paul 

Our safe school practices include social distancing, mask wearing, hand hygiene, and 

keeping cohorts together. We are vigilantly working with the Health Department when 

we have a positive Covid case reported in order to prevent or cut down further spread.  

8. SAC Meeting adjourned at 6:04 p.m. 


